
 

 
  
 

 

 

 
  

November 20, 2013 www.mcvpr.com 
  

 

 
TAX ALERT 
 
House Bill 1568 Proposes to Postpone the Reduction in Sales and Use Tax 
 
As discussed in our Tax Alert of July 3, 2013, Act 40-2013 amended the Puerto Rico Internal 
Revenue Code of 2011, as amended, to, among others, reduce the municipal portion of the sales 
and use tax ("SUT") rate from 1.5% to 1% (for a combined rate of 6.5%) effective December 1, 
2013, unless said reduction was postponed by the Puerto Rico Legislature by joint resolution until a 
later date (but never after February 1, 2014).  
 
House Bill 1568 ("HB 1568") proposes to postpone the reduction in SUT rate until February 1, 
2014.  HB 1568 further provides that, similar as Act 40, the Puerto Rico Legislature may continue to 
postpone said reduction as necessary by joint resolution.  
 
HB 1568 has been approved by the House of Representatives and the Senate and is pending 
approval of the Governor of Puerto Rico. 
 
For updates on this matter, you may contact any of the attorneys of our Tax Practice Group listed 
below: 
 

Carlos E. Serrano 787-250-5698 ces@mcvpr.com 

Roberto L.Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 

Esteban R. Bengoa 787-250-5626 erb@mcvpr.com 

Isis Carballo 787-250-5691 ici@mcvpr.com 

Lourdes Fontanillas López 787-250-5655 ldf@mcvpr.com 

Yamary González 787-250-5687 yg@mcvpr.com 

Leyla González 787-250-5696 lgi@mcvpr.com 
Angel S. Ruiz 787-250-2602 asr@mcvpr.com 
Alba I. Joubert 787-250-5649 aj@mcvpr.com 

Rubén Muñiz 787-250-5655 rm@mcvpr.com 

   
 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with 
McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may, be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


